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PolyU Milestones / June 2012

PolyU pays tribute to
the Tang family for four
decades of support
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PolyU has named a square in the hub of its campus to pay tribute to the
late Dr Tang Ping-yuan and his son Dr Jack Tang Chi-chien for their long-
standing support to the Institution over the past four decades.

At the Tang Ping Yuan Square naming ceremony held on campus on
17 April, Dr Jack Tang Chi-chien, Chairman Emeritus of Tristate Holdings
Limited (middle in picture), unveiled the commemorative plague in the
company of the Honourable Marjorie Yang Mun-tak, Chairman of PolyU
Council (left), and Prof. Timothy W. Tong, PolyU President (right).

In his vote of thanks, Prof. Tong said, “The ceremony carries a very
special meaning as it is an important part of PolyU 75th anniversary
celebration. It represents a tribute to Dr Tang Ping-yuan and the Tang
family at a time when PolyU marks a significant milestone in its long and
unigue history.”

The late Dr Tang Ping-yuan was the first Chairman of the Polytechnic
Planning Committee during the period of 1969 to 1971. Under his
chairmanship, the committee studied the possibility of establishing a
polytechnic in Hong Kong. In spite of the untimely death of Dr Tang senior
in 1971, the recommendation of upgrading the Hong Kong Technical
College to a polytechnic status was later accepted by the Government in
July 1971. This led to the establishment of the Hong Kong Polytechnic in
1972. The Institution subsequently acquired university status in 1994.
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PolyU sets up Ho and Ho Foundation Scholarship
BARY [AAESRES |

PolyU has received a generous donation of HK$8 million from Ho and Ho
Foundation Ltd to set up the “Ho and Ho Foundation Scholarship”. The
scholarship will be used to support mainland students with outstanding
performance, in particular those from the “Red Triangle” areas (Shaoguan
of Guangdong province, Ganzhou of Jiangxi province and Chenzhou of
Hunan province), for pursuing their studies at PolyU.

The agreement was signed by Mr Ho Ming-sze, Life Honorary Chairman
of Ho and Ho Foundation Ltd. (right in picture), and Prof. Walter W. Yuen,
PolyU Vice President (Academic Development) (left).
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$10 million boost for “PolyU—Henry G. Leong Mobile Integrative Health Centre”
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PolyU has recently received a generous donation
of HK$10 million from Tai Hung Fai Charity
Foundation to support the operation of “PolyU —
Henry G. Leong Mobile Integrative Health Centre”
for the coming three years.

Officiating at the ceremony were Prof. Alfred
Chan Cheung-ming, Chairman of the Elderly
Commission; Mr Edwin Leong, Founder of Tai
Hung Fai Charity Foundation; Prof. Timothy W.
Tong, PolyU President; Prof. Angelina Yuen,
Vice President (Institutional Advancement and
Partnership); and Prof. Samantha Pang, Head of
PolyU’s School of Nursing.

Through the Centre, which is a modified truck
equipped with a range of advanced facilities,
PolyU’s health and social care professionals reach
out to the community to provide free health
checks and monitoring for the elderly in need.
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UBS Invitational Golf Tournament raises over $2M
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More than 50 golf teams comprising prominent business and community
leaders, alumni and friends of the University rendered support to “PolyU
75th Anniversary UBS Invitational Golf Tournament” held earlier at
Mission Hills Golf Club in Dongguan. The fun-filled event has raised over
HK$2 million for the long-term development of the University.
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Naming of Dorothy Wong

Intensive Care Laboratory
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PolyU recently named the Intensive Care
Laboratory of its School of Nursing after the late
nurse Ms Dorothy Wong in recognition of her
ardent support and generous donation of HK$2
million to the University.

The naming serves the dual purpose of expressing
our gratitude to Ms Wong and encouraging our
students to strive for continuous improvement in
their career as health care professionals.
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Donation from outstanding alumnus
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PolyU has received a generous donation of HK$2 million from its
outstanding alumnus Mr Wong Tit-shing, Chairman of Jetta Company
Ltd., in support of student development.

Having served in the toy industry for more than 40 years,
Mr Wong was the first Asian who took up the role of President of
the International Council of Toy Industries. He was presented the
Outstanding PolyU Alumni Award in 2009 and the Industrialist of the
Year Award by the Federation of Hong Kong Industries in 2011.
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